
April 15, 2022 

Ms. Margaret Clark 

Vice-Chair, Integrated Waste Management Task Force 

P.O. Box 1460, 900 South Fremont Street 

Alhambra, CA  91802-1460 

RE:  Sunshine Canyon Landfill Status Report, First Quarter 2022 

Dear Ms. Clark, 

This letter presents the status report for the first quarter of 2022 as required by 

Condition 18 of the Los Angeles County Solid Waste Management Committee / 

Integrated Waste Management Task Force Finding of Conformance (FOC) for the 

Sunshine Canyon Landfill City/County Project dated December 18, 2008. 

A. Progress of City/County Project: 

The site has been operating as a joint City/County Landfill as of January 2009.  

Monthly waste acceptance averages for the first quarter of 2022 are shown 

below. The site is permitted to accept 12,100 TPD maximum daily capacity 

(Monday thru Saturday, excluding Sunday). 

Month 

Non-buried, 

Recyclable and 

Beneficial Reuse 

Material (Tons) 

Total 

Landfilled 

Material 

(Tons) 

Averages 

(TPD) 

Mon-Fri Saturday 

January 4,440.19 238,720.35 8,258.1 4,365.1 

February 2,957.44 225,550.89 8,444.0 3,265.4

March 4,173.67 263,948.61 8,592.9 3,367.6

14747 San Fernando Road 

Sylmar, CA 91342 



B. Progress of the site’s landscaping activities and re-vegetation of the 

permanent slope areas 

The fourth quarter vegetation report was submitted on February 1, 2022.  

The vegetation report presents the status of the vegetation activities 

conducted during that respective period. The quarterly vegetation report for 

the first quarter of 2022 is due by April 30th 2022 and will be distributed 

soon.  The fourth quarter 2021 vegetation report was submitted to the 

following individuals and departments: 

Mr. Martin Aiyetiwa, PE, County of Los Angeles Dept. of Public Works 

Ms. Tiffany Butler, City of Los Angeles Department of Planning 

Mr. Dave Thompson, SCL LEA Program Manager 

Ms. Dorcas (Dee) Lugo, SCL LEA Program Manager 

Ms. Maria Masis, County of Los Angeles Dept. of Regional Planning 

Dr. Wen Yang, Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

Mr. Wayde Hunter, SCL CAC 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

TJ Singh 

Environmental Specialist 

Sunshine Canyon Landfill   

CC: Dave Nguyen, County DPW 

County DPW Landfills’ Unit 

Tiffany Butler, Department of Planning 

Nicholas Hindricks, Department of Planning 

Maria Masis, County of Los Angeles, Department of Regional Planning 

Dave Thompson, SCL LEA Program Manager 

Dee Lugo, SCL LEA Program Manager 

Wen Yang, LARWQCB 

Wayde Hunter, SCL CAC


